
GRATITUDE PRAYER 

Heavenly Father, 

Grow a more grateful heart in me. 

I take You and others for granted far too often.  

I get sucked into the busyness and stress of life and I just forget.  

I forget to see the  multitude of blessings you give me  

every single day.  

I forget to stop and look for the good things  

because it’s so easy to dwell on the bad stuff. 

Give me faith eyes to see You at work in my life,  

answering prayers left and right.  

Teach me to look around and appreciate the beauty in the world  

You created for us– the sights, the sounds, the textures, the smells. 

Help me dwell more in what I do have  

then the things I don’t.  

Fill my mind and my heart with peace, joy, contentment and 

 overwhelming gratitude for all that You’ve done for me. 

I want to fall even more in love with you  

with a heart overflowing with thankfulness. 

I love You so much, God.  

In Your Son’s precious name, I pray, 

Amen 
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Tuesday Thru Friday: 8:15am 
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Phone Extension 105 
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Email: joseuugon@yahoo.com 

Deacon Kurt Peot 
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Adult Minister: Dennis Sylva 
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Child/Youth Minister: Colleen Rooney  
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Admin. Assistant: Lisa Marynik 
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Admin. Assistant: Suzzanne Silman 

Email: silmans@stjoetosa.com 
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Pastoral Council Chair: Joe Herro 
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www.stjosephschooltosa.com 
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Phone Extension 119 
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Meeting 
Location:  St. Joseph Room  

Date/Time: October 18, 2023 – 6:30 pm 

Notes By: Padge Haas 

Attendees:   Father Adam Fernandez, Joe Herro, Alanna Wilgus, Joe Schueller, Audrey Szews, 
Kelly Ciriacks, Padge Haas, Sandy Schmidt, Tom Zimmerman, Suzzanne Silman, Carol 
Polivka, Duane Filtz, Mike Patterson, Rachel Blackwood, and Chris Multhauf 

Excused: Mike Smrz 
  

Meeting started at 6:30 p.m. with an opening prayer by Joe Herro. 

The agenda was approved.   

Committee Reports: 

Home and School:  Rachel Blackwood reported that 100 families participated in Trick or Treat.  She 
said preparation is underway for the Cookie House which will be held in December. 

Day School:  Carol Polivka stated the new sound system is up and running.  She said that when 
people sign up to use a room, they will receive a key for the sound system.  Chris Multhauf stat-
ed the biggest excitement in the school right now is the 8

th
 grade trip to Washington, DC. 

Buildings and Grounds:  Carol Polivka said she has had a good response having people sign up to 
“Adopt a Bed.”  She needs about four additional people to offer to do this project.  Get in touch 
with her if you are available and interested in this job.  Right now they are cleaning the beds and 
getting them ready for winter.  The committee is looking for donations to resurface the softball 
field.   

Youth Formation:  Mike Patterson reported that the REC program is off to a good start.  He said that 
the program is currently at capacity unless they get additional catechists. 

Prayer and Worship:  Suzzanne Silman reported the committee is currently working on the theme of 
thankfulness for the month of November.  They are also planning for the Advent Season.  There 
will be a very quick turn a round from the fourth week of Advent to Christmas and they are work-
ing on how to accomplish that. 

Stewardship:  Duane Filtz reported the committee is getting ready for Stewardship Commitment 
Weekend on November 11-12.  The are currently working on testimonials for the fall appeal.  
That video will be shown the weekend of November 4–5.  There will be articles in the Bulletin the 
next few weeks regarding stewardship.  They are going to have a “Top Five List” of needs this 
year.  It will include Pastoral Council, Ushers and Ministers/Hospitality, A Youth Ministry Event, 
Stewardship, and growing a data base of people with their talents that can help on demand.  
There will be a handout before Commitment Sunday. 

St. Vincent de Paul:  Joe Schueller stated that the committee would do their annual Thanksgiving 
Collection on the weekend of November 4-5.   

PASTORAL COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES   



 

Continuing Business: 

Pray and Play and Donut Sunday Recap:  Audrey Szews reported that about 90 people attended 
the Pray and Play after the 10:30 am Mass on October 15

th
.  She said she is getting good feed-

back.  The Pray and Play will continue to be the third Sunday of the month.  Duane Filtz reported 
that the Donut Sunday on October 15

th
 was a success.  The Pastoral Council will do the next Do-

nut Sunday which will be November 19
th
.  Kelly Ciriacks offered to spearhead that event. 

Eucharistic Revival:  Sandy Schmidt reported that Dennis Sylva has been listing Eucharistic Revival 
events in the Bulletin.  Anyone can now sign up for the seven-week online course on the Eucha-
rist.  See the Bulletin for details. 

Pastoral Council Invites:  Joe Herro welcomed new members Kelly Ciriacks and Mike Smrz and 
thanked them for stepping forward. 

New Business: 

A. Event Ideas for the Upcoming Year:  Joe Herro said he had two ideas for opportunities for parish 
members to gather and be involved in the parish.  The first idea was to have an event to get to 
know Father Adam better.  Discussion followed.  The Council decided to move forward with this 
idea and schedule an event in February with refreshments when Father Adam will share some of 
his life story.  More details will be forthcoming.  Another idea presented was to have a known 
speaker or two come to St. Joseph for a Saturday program.  This could be done in conjunction 
with other parishes.  It was envisioned it would be something like the program held at St. Joseph 
in 2015 when Allen Hunt spoke.  

B. SWOT Voting Results Discussion – creating OKRs:  The Pastoral Council held a discussion on 
the findings of determining the strengths, weaknesses, opportunities, and threats of the parish.  
They are trying to choose a weakness and establish objectives, initiatives, and ways to meas-
ure key results in dealing with the weakness.  Chris Multhauf led the discussion.  It was deter-
mined the weakness to work on first was youth formation.  The first objective was to establish 
what defines “youth.”  It was decided anyone under the age of 30 fit this category.  The Pasto-
ral Council decided they will develop and execute a strategy with this group.  Communication 
will be a top priority.  Mike Patterson said he would go back to the Youth Formation group to 
seek feedback.  And the parish will reach out to this group to determine what this group wants.  
Several possibilities mentioned were to have a representative from this group on many of the 
parish committees including the Pastoral Council and a youth choir and youth participation in 
weekend liturgies.  Ways to measure results would be youth attendance at Mass, youth partici-
pation in parish activities, and seeing youth understand their faith.  This will continue to be a 
work in progress. 

Miscellaneous: 

Next Pastoral Council meeting will be November 15, 2023 at 6:30 pm  

The meeting adjourned at 8:00 pm with a closing prayer by Joe Herro.   



From your Prayer & Worship Committee 
 

A Place to Honor and Remember our Faithful Departed 

 

Let us all take some time during November to remember all of our 

faithfully departed family members and loved ones in a special way. 

 

There will be a table under the St. Joseph statue in the Center Street 

entrance all of November. We encourage you to bring a photo or small 

memorabilia to place there- to pray there and to remember all of our 

loved ones whom God has called home. 

 (Please attach your name and phone number so your items can be returned) 

 

We will also have a memory book for everyone to write  

your requested prayers and names of your loved ones.  



Upcoming  Events 

Thanksgiving Mass 9:00am Thursday November 23rd 

No morning Mass on Friday November 24th 

 

Be sure to watch the bulletin and the website for more information  
 

ADVENT 

1st Sunday of Advent ~ December 3 

TREE OF LIFE collection 

Immaculate Conception of the Blessed Virgin Mary Masses 

Thursday December 7th @ 7:00pm 

Friday December 8th @ 8:15am & 12:10pm 

Parish Office will be closed on Friday the 8th  

 

2nd Sunday of Advent ~ December 10 

Candlelight Rosary ~ December 12 

 

3rd Sunday of Advent ~ December 17 

Hanging of the Green ~ December 17 at 3:30pm  

 

4th Sunday of Advent ~ December 24 

This year the Fourth Sunday of Advent falls on the same day as Christmas Eve, with Christmas Day on Monday.  

The obligation to attend Mass on the Fourth Sunday of Advent and on Christmas still stands.   

Our Mass times will be 

Saturday December 23 ~4:00pm as usual 

Sunday December 24 ~ ONLY 9:00am Mass will be offered 

 

Christmas Masses 

December 24 ~ ~ ~ 4:00 pm & 10:00 pm 

December 25 ~ ~ ~ 8:00 am & 10:00 am  



 



 



Synod on Synodality 

 

Since October 2021, the Church has been engaged in a process of consultation and preparation for the 2021-
2024 International Synod of Bishops. The theme for this international synod is, “For a Synodal Church: Com-
munion, Participation and Mission.” The Archdiocese of Milwaukee engaged in the consultation process in 
Spring of 2022, and the synthesis of our local dialogue was submitted in June of 2022. 

  

Bishops and delegates from all over the world are arriving in Rome for the opening session, which begins with 
Mass on October 4, 2023, and concludes on October 29, 2023. 

  

Every session of the Second Vatican Council began with the prayer Adsumus Sancte Spiritus, the first word of the 

Latin original meaning, “We stand before You, Holy Spirit,” which has been historically used at Councils, 
Synods, and other Church gatherings for hundreds of years, being attributed to Saint Isidore of Seville.  

  

St. Joseph Congregation will pray this simplified version at all Masses in November, calling upon the power of 
the Holy Spirit: for the Synod, for our Holy Father Pope Francis, for bishops throughout the world, for all 
those who will gather, and that all may be attentive to the Holy Spirit. 

 

For more information on the Synod for Synodality please go to the website www.synod.va/en 

 

 










